Dear Parents,


Welcome to the Autumn Term in Year 4!
I am delighted to have the opportunity to work with your children and have many exciting activities planned for them. I hope that the enclosed information about some of our routines and termly curriculum showing what we will be learning will be helpful.  If you have any questions or would like to talk to me at any point, I am available after school or by email at hbastable@shaftesburyabbey.dorset.sch.uk 
I will need your help in a number of ways:
1. Reading at home should be a priority. It is so valuable for you to share interest and reading time together even if your child may appear to be able to read well. The discussion and questioning are very important. We have a class reading challenge each half term earning a small reward. A quick comment and adult signature in the reading record, at least 3 times a week, will help your child reach the top level.
2. Homework is an important part of children’s further learning which will help them to make progress throughout the year. This will need to be completed on time in their delegated homework folder. If homework has not been attempted, breaktimes will be lost to catch up. Supporting your child at home will benefit them considerably in school. Housepoints are given for consistently completed homework.
Mondays – 10 Spellings – one neatly handwritten sentence for each.
Wednesdays – Times table worksheet – answer as many questions as possible.
Fridays – Reading comprehension – answer as many questions as possible.
3. We always welcome parent helpers into class to hear readers. Please let me know if you are interested, even for a short session, as every bit of help can make a huge amount of difference.

4. Year 4 is a very important year for times tables and these also need to be a priority. An official government test will be carried out in the Summer Term with a mixture of tables up to 12x12 with 6 seconds to answer each question. Please practice these together as often as possible so your child becomes secure in their knowledge.
If you are ever worried or unsure about any aspect of your child’s progress or behaviour I am always willing to discuss things openly with you. Please come immediately when the problem arises. If it cannot be resolved after school, an appointment can be made for a more in depth discussion at another time. Your child’s happiness at school is very important to me.
Kind Regards

Miss Bastable

